From: Oliver Froment [mailto:oliver.froment@blueyonder.co.uk] 
Sent: 27 November 2011 20:31
To: 'Roberts, Kirsty (Councillor)'
Subject: Basement work at 94 South Hill Park road
Dear Kirsty,

I would like to register my concern about significant damage caused to a property in Hampstead by a recent basement construction.

Today I went to see what happened to the basement work at 94 South Hill Park Road.

1- Background: On 27th April 2010, 94 South Hill Park Road (NW3 2SN) 

was granted, by Camden Council, authorisation (application 2010/1210/P) to build a lower ground floor extension. During the construction phase, the construction work triggered significant structural damage to the adjacent terraced house, 92 South Hill Park Road.

The attached pictures were taken on 21st May 2011 during the construction phase. You can see that a number of structural cracks have appeared in the upper front of the house, as well as along the side of the window frames at different levels. The damage inside 92 South Hill Park Road is even more substantial. The owner of 92 South Hill Park Road bitterly complained to me that her house has been ruined and this has made her life miserable.

The damage is so severe that number 94 was required to prop up 92 South Hill Park Road as shown in the attached pictures.

2- Today, 11th November, I went to see what happened. I noticed that 

although the work at 94 South Hill Park Road has been completed, the prop up at number 92 is still in place and so is evidence of structural damage.

3- I also met the owner of 94 South Hill Park Road who explained to 

me that the root of the problem was, in his view, that the neighbouring house, 92 South Hill Park Road, was not properly underpinned prior to construction work. He was of the opinion that, in the past, when there was underground movements, both number 92 and 94 would move in tandem. 

According to him, now that his house is properly underpinned as a result of this year's basement work, when there are ground movements, the pressure is now wholly transferred to number 92 which is not as well structurally underpinned as his house and so is susceptible to structural damage.

4- Whilst number 94's explanation may be correct from a technical 

point of view, it strikes me nevertheless as one-sided and selfish. Also, in my view, the damage to number 92 clearly shows how inadequate and inappropriate the current planning system is. In other words, you have an applicant (94 South Hill Park Road) who is authorised by the planning office at Camden to proceed with a basement construction and, as a result, wrecks his neighbour's house (number 92), and then he does not think that he has committed any wrong doing. This is exactly the sort of application that should never have been approved to start with. Why are basements constructions that extend beyond the existing footprint of a house 

authorised as they are likely to trigger substantial damage to their 

neighbouring property?

Best Regards,

Oliver R Froment

10 Pilgrim’s Lane 

London NW3 1SL

